
 

23 January 2025 

 

Bay Run Construction Notice 
Partial closure Lilyfield Road bridge straight ramp 

from Monday 3 February to Friday 21 February 
 
 
The Bay Run is a major pedestrian and cycling route at Iron Cove. As part of the Bay Run 
upgrade project, the straight ramp onto Lilyfield Road bridge will undergo some repairs. 
The improvements will require a partial closure of the ramp from Monday 3 February to 
Friday 21 February (pending weather delays). 
 
Where will the partial closure be undertaken?  

There will be a partial closure of the straight ramp onto Lilyfield Road bridge, on the Bay 
Run. In order to keep the ramp open for pedestrians and cyclists at all times, the works will 
be staged. One side of the path will be open for traffic. 
 

What type of work is being done? 

Works include installing additional bracing underneath the ramp to improve user 
experience.  

 

When will the work be undertaken? 

The partial ramp closure will commence from Monday 3 February and remain in place 
until Friday 21 February (pending weather delays).  

Works are planned to take place during regular working hours 7am - 6pm on weekdays. 
The ramp will remain accessible outside these working hours.  

 

What will be the access onto Lilyfield Road bridge for pedestrians and 
cyclist? 

Traffic management signs and assistance will be in place for pedestrians and cyclists. 
Pedestrians must take care, and cyclists must slow down and dismount when going over 
the straight ramp.  



 

 

What will be done to minimise inconvenience for me? 

Every effort will be made to minimise noise associated with the movement of vehicles, 
plant, and equipment. The contractor will undertake mitigation measures in accordance 
with their Construction Environmental Management Plan to reduce noise, dust, and debris 
during their works. Access will be retained for all pedestrians and cyclists.  

 

Keep up to date and make enquiries 

For general Bay Run and GreenWay enquiries, please contact Magda Jansen, GreenWay 
Engagement Officer, via magda.jansen@innerwest.sw.gov.au or call 02 9392 5425 (Tue & 
Thu) or go to www.innerwest.nsw.gov.au/GreenWayUpdates.


